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Attendees

Discussion

The meeting lead off with a discussion of the Multi-Sector Crisis Management Coalition and their Intenet-2-like network for collaboration.  The network currently comprises over 50 universities and a few industrial partners.  The consortium is looking for partners in industry.  A bit of dated information can be found at http://www.ncsa.uiuc.edu/mscmc.

The consortium is supported by the National Science Foundation and the National Center for Supercomputing Applications of the University of Illinois.  It is led by Janet Thot-Thompson, the founder of the W3C.

Presentations

Shel Sutton (MITRE) provided an update on the Security Policy Language(s) project (internet/01-02-02).  At the end of the briefing, he offered those in attendance the opportunity to participate in the project.  This project is aimed at investigating the use of a security policy language in a universally understood form, such as XML, as a method for exchanging security information between the systems of two or more countries with the intent of negotiating the parameters of information exchange among them.  The resulting temporary/dynamic security domain will be the result of automated negotiations based upon this exchange of security policies.  This will enable nearly immediate interoperability of systems not previously known to each other and based upon different laws, regulations, languages, and cultures.

Bob Marcus (Roguewave) provided a briefing on the Software Component Grid (internet/01-02-04), which suggested that the Internet is undergoing a period of rapid evolution from the first generation of the Web to a new era of based on pervasive computing and globally accessible XML-based Web Services. One of the metaphors of this era is the concept of a "Grid". This term is used in analogy with the electrical power grid or telecommunications grid where a large scale infrastructure is made available transparently to heterogeneous clients.  There has been a great deal of recent research on High Speed Computational, Data and Agent grids. (See the URLs below). In the near future, the rise of large e-business virtual enterprises with a potentially enormous number of worldwide clients will require that this research be brought into the mainstream of distributed computing. During the last decade, the OMG has led the way in defining standardization for interoperability. The potential Working Group's goal is to investigate the possible merging of the OMG's past work with the ongoing Grid research for future software architectures. This approach is complementary to the Model Driven Architecture (MDA) initiative since large software Grids will generally be in a state of continual flux which can not be captured in a static model.  Some references:  http://www.globus.org/about/related.html, http://www.globus.org/cog/corba/index.html, http://www.appliedmeta.com/legion/wpapers.html, http://www.objs.com/agility/tech-reports/000304-characterizing-the-agent-grid.doc.  At the end of his presentation, Bob suggested that a workshop on this subject might be a good idea for the Boston meeting.  There was general agreement.  Bob volunteered to lead the effort and was immediately joined by several volunteers to help.

Harri Kreus (HM&V Research) provided a briefing on the Wireless CORBA project (internet/01-02-03) that is underway in Finland and will implement the OMG Wireless CORBA specification.

